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F ifty years ago, a group of seven men who called themselves “the Little 
Traverse Group” were meeting frequently in each other’s kitchens, hot 
off a lawsuit challenging a local development, plotting out a better 
way to protect this incredible region. I would love to have been a fly 

on the wall witnessing spirited conversation among such intelligent and driven 
people. The concept was brilliant for its simplicity and focus. My guess is (and 
in some cases I know for a fact) that none of our founders could imagine the 
success LTC would be standing on today. As we move toward 70,000 acres of 
permanently protected land, it’s not a stretch to say these seven men sparked 
a movement that changed the course of our landscape, in a good way, forever. 
Read that last sentence again; it’s a big statement. 

We have big plans to celebrate our golden milestone and to chart our course 
for the future. Thanks to your support, we are well positioned to build on the 
incredible success of the last half a century. But reflection is important, and we 
are going to spend some time and media space on honoring the past and some 
of those who led LTC to become one of the most successful local land trusts in 
the country. 

Over the course of 2022, we hope to present the thoughts and voices of our 
founders and other great leaders of the past. We will start with two women, 
daughters of founders Boo Litzenburger and Dave Irish, sharing tributes to their 
dads (including new nature preserves named in their honor), and a little insight 
into the formation of LTC. We are grateful to Liesel Litzenburger Meijer and 
Sue Irish Stewart for taking the time to write some of the words you will read 
in these pages. On behalf of our great-grandkids and beyond, thanks to all who 
have made LTC so successful. 

Golden Year,
HERE WE COME!  

by Kieran Fleming, Executive Director

Cover photo: Barred Owl Snow Flight by Paul Rossi



R ich with family history and thoughtful land 
management, the new Marquita Robbins 
Rothe & Edward Rothe Family Working Forest 
Reserve was recently protected through a 

bargain sale from Ed and Elaine Harris. The reserve is 
named in honor of Ed’s mother and stepfather. 

“My mother, Marquita, was raised on the land that is 
now the reserve and she and her brother would walk to 
the old country school in Van,” Ed explained. “Mom and 
my stepfather, Edward, were very instrumental in our 
purchasing the property and our decision to plant it in pine 
trees. Edward worked for the DNR and knew a lot about 
how to care for forests, and Mom encouraged me to be 
industrious so that is the way we went. My wife Elaine and 
son Darby helped me with this effort, and over the years 
we have planted around 30,000 trees.”

Ed also worked with DNR foresters Lee Evison and Tim 
Greco, who helped him determine the best use of the 
property. “They really did a good job with the management 
plan and, along with the Charlevoix County Conservation 
District, influenced our decision to enroll it as a 
commercial forest. Because it has acidic soil, pine trees 
were a good choice for planting. I have enjoyed caring for 
those trees all of these years.”

Ed credits Marquita and Edward (both 1933 graduates 
of Pellston High School) with instilling in him a deep 
appreciation for the outdoors. Edward is remembered 
as the state’s only DNR officer designated to Bois Blanc 

Island and, for many years, Marquita ran a gift shop and 
restaurant on the island called The Birch Shop.

Located within the Maple River Watershed along Ely 
Road, just northwest of Pellston, the new reserve is also 
just down the road from Bravehearts Estate, and will be 
available for disabled veterans who seek a place to hunt. 
This aspect of the land made it particularly attractive 
to Mark Melvin, who funded the purchase for the 
Conservancy. “I am happy to support efforts to help those 
who have served our country,” Mark said. Earlier this year, 
Mark worked with the Conservancy to create the Robinson 
Nature Preserve Honoring Gold Star Families in Petoskey.

The land’s potential connection to veterans holds rich 
meaning for Ed as well. His biological father died at 
the age of 39, returning from WWII in ill health. And his 
stepfather, Edward, was a decorated veteran who served 
several European campaigns and in 1997 was awarded 
the Jubilee Medal for the Liberation of Normandy. “Ed has 
honored his parents so deeply through this gift of land 
that represents the many facets of two people dedicated 
to their land and to their country,” said Conservancy 
Executive Director Kieran Fleming. 

The new reserve has been, and will remain, enrolled in the 
Commercial Forest Program. Beyond forest management, 
no trails or other 
improvements are 
planned at this 
time.

MARQUITA ROBBINS ROTHE & EDWARD ROTHE FAMILY WORKING FOREST RESERVE
40 ACRES FOR VETERANS
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A 21-acre addition to the Three Bears Mountain 
Nature Preserve near Boyne Falls has been 
donated by the Deppa Family, who donated 
the original 160-acre preserve in 1998. The 

addition includes more than 100 feet of frontage on 
Thumb Lake Road and improves access to the preserve. 
The land includes a portion of a red pine plantation along 
the south, and a habitat including open meadow and 
hardwoods on the north end, which contains some mature 
oak. A huge thank you goes out to the Deppa Family for 
choosing conservation and public access for this beautiful 
land in Charlevoix County.

The donation comes from Joan Deppa’s estate. Joan’s 
cousin explained that this growing preserve was all part 
of a large property loved by the Deppa family since the 
1940s. “Joan’s parents, Woodrow and Helen, used that land 
for recreation and raised Christmas trees on it for many 
years to sell,” Roy explained. “It was a wonderful family 
recreational resource, a magical place and we would all 

Three Bears Expands!

Joan’s father Woodrow and stepmother Eva Belle Deppa.

travel there every year for summer vacation. There was a 
cabin at the top of the hill and Woodrow would say that it 
was the house of the Three Bears and so that name stuck.” 
In recent years, the James Eddy family has maintained and 
cared for the property.

Roy said it was always Woodrow’s desire that the land 
would eventually be protected with the Conservancy, and 
Joan is honoring this wish in her estate. 

Visit the interactive map on our website at 
www.landtrust.org for more information about the Three 
Bears Mountain Nature Preserve and the adjacent North 
Branch of the Boyne River and Big Cedar Nature Preserves.
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Emmet County’s Resort Township 
is seeking landowners who are 
interested in protecting their land 

through the township’s Farmland and 
Open Space Preservation Program. The 
program – which works in partnership 
with Little Traverse Conservancy and 
the Walloon Lake Association and 
Conservancy – pays landowners for 
development rights that are associated 
with their land.

Also known as the Purchase of 
Development Rights Program, the 
development rights are voluntarily offered 
and agreed upon by the landowner. The 
resulting legal agreement restricts the 
development on the property forever, 
while allowing the landowners to receive 
some income from their land now. Known 
as a “conservation easement” this legal 
agreement stays with the land regardless 
of future ownership. 

Applications are now being accepted 
through January 15, 2022. Both 
conservancies are available to provide 
more information and help with the 
application and appraisal process. If you 
are interested in learning more about 
this program or receiving an application, 
please contact the Resort Township 
office at 231.347.7915 or visit: www.
resorttownship.org/departments-services/
planning-department/pdr-program/.

Vermilion Endowment Fund Challenge 

Do you love Vermilion? Thanks to the generosity of several donors, 
LTC is pleased to report that we are in the final stages of fundraising 
for a long-term endowment for this spectacular 175-acre Lake 
Superior nature preserve. To date, more than $950,000 has been 
raised toward the $1 million goal. All funds raised up to $1 million 
will be matched by the Wildshore Foundation, which originally sold 
the land to LTC in 2007 for a bargain sale. The fund will be used for 
general care and upkeep such as maintaining an accessible parking 
area, improving and maintaining signs, employing a local caretaker, 
and maintaining the buildings (other than the life saving station, see 
below). A portion of income earned on the fund each year will be 
used to forward the overall mission of LTC. If you would like to make 
a potentially tax-deductible donation to Little Traverse Conservancy’s 
Vermilion Endowment Fund, visit www.landtrust.org or contact Ty 
Ratliff at tyratliff@landtrust.org or 231.347.0991.

$50,000 Challenge Grant for Vermilion Life Saving Station

The 1876 Life Saving Station is the most historically significant 
building at Vermilion Point. Through a creative arrangement, LTC 
transferred ownership of the building and a lease on the property to 
S.O.S. Vermilion, a non-profit formed specifically for the preservation 
of this Station. S.O.S. Vermilion is thrilled to report they have a 
$50,000 challenge grant from an anonymous donor and LTC is proud 
to help spread the message. All gifts given for the restoration and 
maintenance of the station will be matched up to $50,000 and 
work will begin immediately. Challenge funds can be sent to S.O.S. 
Vermilion, P.O. Box 68634, Grand Rapids, MI 49516 or donate online 
at sosvermilion.org. 

YOUR GIFT MATCHED 
FOR VERMILION POINT

Farmland 
Protection Program 

Offers Funding 
Opportunity for 

Resort Township 
Landowners

1876 Life Saving Station
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T he LTC stewardship team has been busy this 
fall improving habitats by removing invasive 
plants. Invasive shrubs like honeysuckle, 
autumn olive, and barberry can take over and 

exclude our native plants, reducing biodiversity and food 
sources for wildlife. Fall is the perfect time to tackle this 
task because the plants are drawing nutrients down into 
their roots to store for the winter, and if cut down and the 
stump painted with herbicide, they take that in readily 
too. Woody plants can be treated like this all winter 
until the sap starts to flow upwards again in the early 
spring. We’ll continue volunteer workdays to cut and 
treat woody invasive plants throughout the season as 
long as the snow isn’t too deep. Call or visit the Volunteer 
section of our website if you’d like to join us!

We’ve also started work on removing the patch of 
invasive phragmites, a type of large aquatic grass, from 
the dam site at the new Seberon "Boo" Litzenburger 
Nature Preserve, just north of Harbor Springs. Phragmites 
aggressively spreads in shallow water and grows so tall 
(up to 15 feet!) and dense that nothing else can grow 
with it. Since it is able to create a new plant from just 
a small part of its root system, it is important to kill 
any invasive phragmites growing in places where it 
might spread to new sites. This fall we did a foliar spray 
treatment on the patch by the dam, but it usually takes 
a few consecutive years of herbicide treatments to kill a 
dense patch of phragmites. 

If you think you have invasive plants on your property, 
you can reach out to your local CISMA (Cooperative 
Invasive Species Management Areas). A large portion of 
Little Traverse Conservancy’s service area falls within 
CAKE CISMA’s management area (Charlevoix, Antrim, 
Kalkaska, and Emmet counties). Contact them on their 
website, www.cakecisma.org, to get help identifying and 
treating invasive plants on your property at no cost.

Your Membership in Action...

PHOTOS (TO THE RIGHT):
Top: A solar lit flagpole, donated by Gar Lane, 
was installed at the new Robinson Nature 
Preserve Honoring Gold Star Families. This is also 
the new parking area location for the adjacent 
Bubbling Springs Nature Preserve.

Middle: Thanks to Dr. Todd Decker and Dr. Todd 
Sheperd of Bayside Family & Sports Medicine, 
LTC staff and volunteers constructed a changing 
station for mountain bikers at the Tanton Family 
Working Forest Reserve. 

Bottom: LTC staff and volunteers planted 200 
pine trees at the Consuelo Diane & Charles L. 
Wilson, Jr. Working Forest Reserve. 

Longtime LTC volunteer Richard Jenkins cuts down an 
autumn olive bush at the Jack and Tucker Harris Working 
Forest Reserve in preparation for a cut stump herbicide 
application.

INVASIVE SPECIES MANAGEMENT, PRESERVE UPDATES, 
TREE PLANTING AND MORE!
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Seed collection efforts that began in late 
summer in partnership with Project 
Wingspan are wrapping up for the year! LTC 

staff and volunteers collected milkweed, boneset, 
Joe-Pye weed, evening primrose, grass-leaved 
goldenrod, jewelweed, black-eyed Susan, New 
England aster, wild bergamot, and vervain seeds 
to share with other land managers in northern 
Michigan to create more pollinator habitat. If you’d 
like to join us for more seed collection next year, 
give us a call or visit our website, www.landtrust.org, 
and click on the Volunteer tab.

NATIVE SEED
COLLECTION



T he first person to say “Beauty 
lies in the eye of the beholder” 
(okay, probably Plato) most 
certainly never met our dad, 

Seberon “Boo” Litzenburger. And different 
people are going to have very different 
notions about what is beautiful, or just 
average, or not even ho-hum. Our father 
had a slightly (okay very) personal take 
on this whole idea and one he was not shy 
about sharing.

“Northern Michigan is the most beautiful 
place in the world!” he would tell anyone 
who asked, and even those who did not. 
No hesitation, no backing down and only 
friendly one-sided arguments allowed. 
Confounding, charming, mysteriously set 

By Liesel Litzenburger Meijer, daughter of Seberon “Boo” Litzenburger

in stone, our dad’s dictate on true beauty 
always confused me. There are many 
beautiful places in the world—right? But 
that was not his point, as I have come 
to understand, and I don’t think it was 
ever his point at all. I’ve come to think of 
our dad’s words and feelings in a much 
different light, and to know how lucky 
we are that he believed what he did. He 
believed it with his whole heart, and he 
put it into action, too, pretty much every 
single day he was able. He loved this place 
as much as anyone can love a place. It 
seems clear he wanted all of us to love it 
as much as he did, and I believe he wanted 

us to care, because when you care about 
something, you cherish it. He wanted us to 
save this place forever.

It’s hard to believe it was almost fifty 
years ago that Dad and six others founded 
the Little Traverse Conservancy. This 
thoughtful and forward-thinking group 
came together to form a solid and logical 
plan to preserve our region’s natural 
beauty and lands forever. They didn’t just 
think about this—they did it. 

How did they know how much we would 
need this? Surely, they could not have had 
any idea of how profoundly their actions 
would shape our region, nor be able to 
guess that what they were doing, so many 
years ago, now would be a model for like-
minded pioneers around the globe. Did 
they have any inkling that far in the future, 
in 2021, too much of our planet would 
just be waking up to how fragile and 
interconnected we all are—the people 
and our lands? The LTC founders’ actions 
in conservation—life-saving, earth-
altering, natural-world-preserving—have 
turned out to be so much a part of what 
we hold dear. And no longer for some 
future day, of course, but for right now.

I know how much the solace and healing 
of nature has sustained our family during 
this long year and a half. I know it has 
saved us on some important level. What 
would we do without it? I cannot imagine, 
and so I try not to do that. Instead, I think 
about all children, and their children 
to come, and how we can carry on the 
mission of the LTC founders, of our dad. 
We have now been entrusted with their 
task, my dad’s favorite line: “Love this 
place. It’s the most beautiful place in the 
world.”  

For nearly eighty-three years, the 
natural wonders and stunning features 
of our region enjoyed an active and 
highly successful advocate, promoter 
and anywhere-on-the globe super-fan 
embodied in Boo Litzenburger. It was more 

YOU SHOULD BE HERE
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than home to him. It was and is a living, 
breathing member of our family. In the 
way some parents praise their children’s 
accomplishments and talents, our father 
would hold forth on northern Michigan. 
In any season or setting, our dad went 
out of his way to tout our unparalleled 
landscape. He loved to travel, but travel 
anywhere meant yet another chance to 
tell someone about his own place. “I’ve 
been to where you live!” he’d exclaim to a 
woman from England, a guy in the desert 
southwest, strangers on a beach in Tahiti, 
a fellow skier on the side of a mountain in 
Switzerland: “You should come see where 
we live! Come on up! We’d love to show 
you around!” It was a line repeated again 
and again, wherever we went, wherever 
he went. As a teen, I’d often hide behind a 
clump of palm trees or flatten myself on 
a train seat, embarrassed at his over-the-
top enthusiasm. My brother was braver. As 
the years passed, we’d just say “Dad…” but 
resistance was futile.

When one of us was someplace else, 
especially someplace far away, he never 
let us forget where we were from, or where 
we needed to return. He’d listen patiently, 
or not, interested in whatever corner of 
the country or world we were reporting in 
from, but really just waiting to tell us the 
real story: “The trilliums have never been 
more spectacular than this year! When 
are you coming up? You should be here.” 
Or “The ice just now left the bay. It’s late, 
but the water sure looks blue. You should 
be here.” Or “I don’t think the leaves have 
ever been more beautiful. The red! You 
should be here.”

He wanted people to be here, and had 
little patience for those who arrived up 
north suddenly, took a look around, and 
then wanted everyone else to stay away. 
He seemed to know this was futile, and 
also counter-productive. He called them 
the “lock-the-gates-behind-me” folks, and 
he thought it much better to acknowledge 
that we weren’t the first people here by a 
long while, and we weren’t going to be the 
last. Much better to make people love and 
appreciate this region, to care enough to 
do right by its lands and waters, to keep it 
beautiful, to make them care.

Seberon 
“Boo” 

Litzenburger 
Nature 

Preserve

Five Mile Creek 
Nature Preserve
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40 acres
of field, forest, and creek are 
now protected in honor of one 
of LTC’s founders, Seberon “Boo” 
Litzenburger. This preserve includes 
about one mile of trails (out and 
back) as well as a newly built 
viewing platform overlooking Five 
Mile Creek and the newly built 
bridge that crosses the creek. The 
preserve is also adjacent to the 
existing 160-acre Five Mile Creek 
Nature Preserve.

He was always working on some project, 
whether with the Conservancy or other 
efforts to protect the world we share. It’s 
difficult to fathom that raw sewage was 
being pumped into Little Traverse Bay as 
late as the mid-1970s, but our dad and 
others were instrumental in shaping a 
sustainable waste treatment program. 
In later years, he focused on small, but 
key areas. He pestered and cajoled and 
advised others until some bit of land, 
some view, some waterway, was sustained.

Our family hopes you can enjoy the Boo 
Litzenburger Preserve to its fullest. 

We have tried to make it as accessible as 
possible, with the wonderful cooperation 
and planning of LTC. Dad would have 
wanted you to walk its trails, stand on its 
bridge, listen to the creek, enjoy the view 
from the platform at the top of the hill. 
Is northern Michigan the most beautiful 
place in the world? It might be to you. 
It was to our father. It is to me, to our 
children. I know he’d say, “Come on up! I’d 
love to show you around!” In this way our 
dad is fully here. And I know exactly what 
else he would say: you should be here too.

EMMET COUNTYEMMET COUNTY
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Every time I drive past the David H. Irish Nature Preserve 
I’m reminded of life with Dad. He loved to hop in his 
truck and drive out to Stutsmanville to cut firewood. 
Passing the farms and fields he’d always comment 

on changes, especially new housing. Sometimes he’d rehash his 
longstanding disagreement with his mother about the large-
lot zoning she believed would preserve the character of the 
landscape, but which he argued would only encourage sprawl. He 
was the sort of person who liked to talk about such things on a 
sunny Saturday morning on his way to the woods.

I’m certain he knew the Lauer family who farmed the land that 
now honors him. He could tell you a story about any family 
in town, always ending with a laugh that told you he enjoyed 
people. He had a lot of respect for farmers and knew the 
hard realities of farming up north. He understood why farms 
turned into housing developments, and knew there had to be a 
Conservancy if we wanted open space to stay open. Keeping the 
Lauer farm open would have pleased him because it’s close to 
where many people live, and seen by even more who drive past.  

Dad loved to walk around and look at stuff. Nothing bothered 
him more than seeing land newly posted with no trespassing 
signs -  unless it was a gate across a beach access site. As a kid, 
he helped his father survey land all over Emmet County. He never 
lost his surveyor’s eye. Other cars be damned; if he was interested 
in what someone was doing in the woods, he’d drive slow enough 
to check it out. A new road or a harvesting operation, well, that 
was worth “a quick stop just to take a look.” 

Transforming his preserve from farmland to forest and savannah 
would have captured Dad’s imagination. He would have offered 

comments on the plans and made frequent stops to check 
on progress and talk with the workers about what they were 
doing, and why, and how it was going. He would have walked 
everywhere he could and checked out all the equipment. Having 
planted 500 seedlings with his sisters one summer, the tree 
planting would have been of special interest. 

In the year since he died, my family has heard from so many 
people who knew Dad through his many achievements -  in the 
marine industry, in sailboat racing, ski racing or heli-skiing or 
ski mountaineering, or because he was a prominent part of the 
Harbor Springs community. But like anyone, he needed time off 
to recharge, ordinary days to rest up and train for the next great 
contest. His favorite way to do that was to head out to the woods. 
For me and my family, the preserve is a special reminder of that 
day-to-day life with dad. 

Life With Dad By Sue Stewart, 
daughter of David Irish
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of iconic rolling, open 
farm field is now protected 
in honor of one of LTC’s 
founders, David Irish. It is 
less than two miles from 
downtown Harbor Springs 
and includes 2,000 feet of 
frontage on State Road.

60 acres

PHOTO BY TODD PARKER
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Nub's Nob Ski Area
Cameron Reycraft O'Keefe
Mr. and Mrs. James S. Offield
Susan Offield
Dr. and Mrs. Bruce Ohmart
Robert and Patricia Oldenkamp
The Outfitter
Mr. and Mrs. Richard M. Parker
Frank and Jan Parkinson
Mr. and Mrs. Edward M. Parks
Dr. and Mrs. Albert F. Polk, Jr.
James and Lorraine Peck
Mr. Jim Peery

George Peet and Chelsea Simms
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Petzold
John and Rita Picton
Thomas and Sarah Post
Tim Radigan
Michael and Debby Reagan
Mr. and Mrs. John E. Regan
Randel Richner and Eric Russell
Loni Riley
John F. and Deborah J. Rohe
Robert and Suzanne Ross
Mrs. Walter L. Ross, II
The Phelan Family
Safety Net
Mr. Edward Flint Seaton, Jr.
Dick and Shirley Seguin
Jill and Scott Sellers
Holly and Stuart Seltman
Shaw Family
Andrea Siegel
Gregory B. and Pamela K. Smith
Mrs. Joan F. Smith
Jean and Michael Smith
Ms. Sara E. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. W. James Sprow
Kenyon Stebbins and Susan Lyman
Mr. and Mrs. Winston L. Stebbins
Susan and Gary Stewart
Mr. and Mrs. Gig Stewart
Ken and Jan Stewart
Ms. Kate C. Stockham
Mrs. Elizabeth Strawbridge
Mr. and Mrs. Donald H. Streett
Place Tegland
John and Tracy Texter
Mr. Steve Toth, Jr.
Van Dam Custom Boats
Dr. and Mrs. Ronald D. VandenBrink
Ms. Roberta L. Vander Breggen
Mr. and Mrs. Michael VanLokeren
Mr. and Mrs. G. Sheldon Veil
Mr. and Mrs. John B. Warren, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Byron L. West
Mr. Ken Winter
Robert and Sandra Wolf
Janet and Pete Wolgast

Thank you to the following families and organizations that made 
the David H. Irish Nature Preserve possible through their gifts.THANK YOU!

EMMET COUNTYEMMET COUNTY
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How can we develop a deep and lasting 
appreciation for the natural environment 
in young people when so many are more 
interested in electronic devices? Harness it!   

It was on the heels of the “No Child Left Inside” movement 
and Richard Louv's release of Last Child in the Woods when 
I began teaching environmental education at LTC. The 
harsh reality of our electronic dependency was just setting 
in and energy was high towards counteracting the newly 
dubbed "Nature Deficit Disorder."

I saw the pack of teenagers resembling zombies; their 
heads down, eyes glued to their phones as they blindly 
navigated the sidewalk or crowded room. I imagined 
them with cameras in their hands instead, seeking out the 
tiny overlooked wonders of nature, being truly present 
in their surroundings. Fueled by passion and a baseline 
understanding of photography as a result of my minor in 
art and design, I began developing our nature photography 
program. So it began!

Thirty digital cameras were purchased through grant 
funding received from the Petoskey-Harbor Springs 
Area Community Foundation in 2011. The cameras are 

nothing fancy, just your basic automatic point-and-shoot 
style equipped with standard settings. What they achieve, 
however, exceeds anything I'd imagined.

The pilot program started with one 5th grade class and 
has since spread to grades 5-12. This program embodies 
all that your education department strives for: to foster 
an awareness and appreciation for our environment 
while doubling as an excellent means to achieve a cross-
curricular outdoor experience for students.   

There's magic that occurs when a child has a camera in his 
or her hand. They now hold a magical device that allows 
them to freeze time while igniting a keen observation 
for their surroundings. They're exploring an artistic side 
of themselves that they're often times surprised to find 
they possess. As a result, there's a sense of pride and 
accomplishment for what they've captured. Not to mention 
some pretty spectacular images! (See below and right.)

To support LTC’s education program, you can make a 
potentially tax-deductible donation to the Andreae-Brown 
Family Environmental Education Fund: 
landtrust.org/education-fund or call 231.347.0991.

“Lakeview Academy has been taking students on nature photography programs with Sarah and Little Traverse 
Conservancy for the last six years, and it is one of my favorite field trips with the teens. She encourages our 
students to get creative in how they explore nature and photograph it. Many times there have been students 
who declare they are not artistic, but then find they have skills in capturing unique, artistic photos with a 
camera. Enjoying the fresh air and exploring local preserves with Sarah as our guide is an additional bonus.”

	 - Kara Copeland, Program Manager at Lakeview Academy, Petoskey

THROUGH A NEW LENS
By Sarah Mayhew, Director of EducationLTC’S NATURE PHOTOGRAPHY PROGRAM



Protecting the North Country We All Love   |  13

LTC’s Forest School was founded in 2020. It has 
continued strong into the 2021 school year. 
Education staff has continued working with Forest 
School partners to build trails on land that is 
close to the schools. The idea is simple: land near 
school is easy to access (no buses needed) and 
easier to love. This encourages teachers to bring 
their students often and then students feel even 
more connected to the land. 

This October we celebrated the students of 
Three Lakes Academy’s (located in Curtis in the 
U.P.) hard work by hosting a Fall Fest. The event 
included a ribbon cutting for the trail, a guided 
hike, stone soup, roasting s’mores, and games. It 
was a fun and engaging community event that 
brought in over 150 families from the area!   

Principal and Superintendent Rachel Bommarito 
of Three Lakes Academy commented, 

“When we first agreed to partner with Little 
Traverse Conservancy, the initial goal was to get 
back to our roots in environmental education. 
It has been amazing to see the pride and 
confidence that fixing up our trails has instilled 
in students. Being able to watch them share their 
work with their families and the community was 
an amazing experience and we look forward to 
many more like this.”

“It was fun to be outside and get to try the different 
camera settings to take pictures. I was surprised 
how amazing my photos turned out. They came out 
beautifully. My parents even framed a few.” - Student

“I liked being outside, away from the classroom. It was 
cool to get up close with the photos and find things no 
one else sees and take photos of it.” - Student

Fall Fest!
WITH LTC FOREST SCHOOL
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T hat is Decka’s philosophy. Members of LTC 
since 2017, owners Kathy and Doug Potts have 
dutifully and thoughtfully supported the work of 
conservation in northern Michigan as members 

and partners in our work.  Why? “Because we must protect 
this beautiful place for future generations. It’s important!” 
Kathy enthusiastically says.

How do they help protect the land and help us spread 
our mission? Kathy and Doug have an outstanding staff 
(Pixel, the cat, included) that help print our special signs 
(think trail maps at nature preserves) and membership 
letters. Their quality is high and their service exemplary. 
Rarely will the phone line ring more than once without 
their outstanding front desk woman, Brenda, thoughtfully 
answering. Thank you for being members, Save the Trees 
sponsors, and partners, Decka Digital!

A.R. Pontius Flower Shop
Abuzz Creative
Alexander's Plumbing and Heating
American Home Technology, Inc.
Archambo Electric
Arfstrom Pharmacies, Inc.
B and G Investment Properties Inc.
Bay Inn of Petoskey
Bayside Family & Sports Medicine, P.C.
Bay Street Orthopaedics
Bay View Association
Bear Cove Marina
Bear Creek Organic Farm
Bearcub Outfitters
Belle Aquatic
Bell Title Agency of Petoskey/
     Harbor Springs
Benchmark Engineering, Inc.
Berkshire Hathaway Home Services

Big Stone Bay Fishery, Inc.
Bill's Farm Market
Bingham Insurance Service
Elizabeth Blair Fine Pearls
Boyne Valley Garden Club
Brady's Carpet Cleaning
Brown Motors
Burt Lake Marina Inc.
Burt Lake Preservation Association
Carter's Imagewear and Awards
Charlevoix State Bank
Cheboygan Brewing Company
Cherry Republic
Circle the Globe Production
Circuit Controls Corporation
Citizens National Bank, Cheboygan
Coldwell Banker Fairbairn Realty, Inc.
Consumers Energy
The Cottage Company of Harbor Springs

Cove Island LLC
Crooked Tree Breadworks
Decka Digital, LLC
Dentistry By the Bay
Derrer Oil and Propane Company
Douglas Lake Improvement Association
Drost Landscape
East Jordan Plastics
Edgewater Design Group
EJ
Emily Enterprises
Emmet County Lakeshore Association
Evening Star Joinery
W. W. Fairbairn and Sons, Inc.
Ferguson and Chamberlain Association
First National Bank St. Ignace
Fischer Insurance
Flowers from Sky's the Limit
Fry Integrative Orthodontics

Local businesses are key supporters of our mission. Businesses step up to make generous gifts each year so that land can 
be protected and you can enjoy it. Thank you to the following organizations that supported our mission in the past year.

2021 BUSINESS MEMBERS

BUSINESS MEMBER SPOTLIGHT:
DECKA DIGITAL

‘Whatever you need, just ask.’
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PHOTOS:
Left: Kathy, Katie, Carly, and Doug Potts at Carly’s wedding at the Offield Family Viewlands in 2021. 
Above: The Decka Digital staff.

Great Lakes Chamber Orchestra and Choir
H. T. Roofing Co.
HANNI Jewelry & Gallery
Harbor Brenn Insurance Agencies
Harbor Springs IGA
Harbor Wear
High Gear Sports
Hilda of Harbor
Irish Boat Shop
Jennifer Tyler Knitwear
Johan's Pastry Shop
Kelbel Pharmacy, Inc.
Kilwin's Quality Confections, Inc.
Klepadlo, Winnell, Nuorala, P.C.
Dave Kring Chevrolet, Cadillac
Legs Inn
Meyer Ace Hardware
Michigan Scientific Corporation
Midwest International
Mitchell Graphics, Inc.
Muller Electric Company
Mullett Lake Area Preservation Society

The Nature Conservancy
New York Restaurant
North by Nature Landscaping
Northern Michigan Sports Medicine
Nub's Nob Ski Area
The Outfitter
Pace Interior Design
Petoskey Bay View Country Club
Petoskey Plastics
Polly's Planting and Plucking
Populace Coffee
Preston Feather Building Centers
Prism Publications, Inc.
Rasmussen, Teller & Caron, PC
Resort Reservations, Inc.
Ricks McClure Chiropractic
Rocking Horse Toy Company
Ruff Life
Ryde Marine Inc.
Seasons of Mackinaw
Site Planning Development, Inc.
Snow Country Decorating

St. Marys Cement Company
Stone Funeral Home
Straits Area Audubon
Taylor Rental Center
Teddy Griffin's Road House
Toski Sands Market and Wine Shop
Touring Gear
Trout Creek Condominiums
Turkey's Cafe and Pizzeria
Van Dam Custom Boats
VanTreese and Associates
Vernales Restaurant
Walloon Lake Association & Conservancy
Ward and Eis Gallery
Wentworth Builders, Inc.
Wheeler Motors, Inc.
Wineguys Restaurant Group
Wolverine Sign Works
Joel D. Wurster, PLC
Ye Nyne Olde Holles Golf Club
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Bill grew up in the Birmingham/Bloomfield area but has always been 
fortunate to vacation “up north.” Early summers were spent on Higgins Lake 
and around Gaylord and then the last 40+ years in the Petoskey/Harbor 

Springs area at L’Arbre Croche and on Pickerel Lake the last 10 years. 

“My wife, Joanne, and I and our dog, Griffin, live here year round and can generally 
be found outdoors. We have always been captivated seeing the LTC signs and 
knowing that those lands are protected. It’s a pleasure and a privilege to serve the 
Conservancy in furthering their mission.” 

Julie and Art Aguirre
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick G. Arms
Matt and Debbie Babich
David and Patricia Baker
David Read Barker and Lisa Borre
John and Penny Barr
Pamela Belanger
Augustine Bell
Tom Bellinson
Jim Bergman and Penny Hommel
Roger and Jocelyn Bergstedt
Mr. William C. Beyer
Hillary Briolat
Susan and Ben Cameron
Gary Catlin
Alex Cerveniak
Mr. James P. Chambers
William Chichester
William Chung
Brian and Sandra Clauser

Mogli and Coop
Tim Deyoung
Carl and Mary Doolen
William and Karen Dotson
Jim and Kiley Fields
Tim and Sara Fisher
Ruth Fite
Virginia P Grant
Kendra Green
Dean Grinnell
Frank and Ellen Grossi
Brian Grubich
Mr. and Mrs. Gulau
Stanley Hale
Scott Hamlin
Sam and Susan Harrell
Keith Harvey
Kevin Harvey
Heidi Heisel
Anita Hernandez

Mr. C. Robert Hiles, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. D. Mark Hoffman
Miriam Hollar
Mr. and Mrs. Michael B. Hutcheson
Mr. William Hutchinson
Gunnar Isaac
Jacob Jensen
R. Jensen
Ellen Jodway
Matthew Johnson
Cyril Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Byung S. Jung
John and Victoria Jungwirth
Mike Jurecki
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Kirby
Ralph and Sheryl Kittrell
Kathryn Kuper
John and Allison LaFramboise
Ms. Nicole Lahaie
Matthew and Sara Lancaster
Ginny Legore
Lekander Family
Josh Lesnik
Frederic and Janis Levine
Richard Lord
John Loyd
Daniel and Barbara Lynch
Morgan Malloy
Mr. and Mrs. James R. Marriott
Dave and Muffie McCauley
Elizabeth Meier and Chris Geerer
Kyle Messinger
David and Carla Middaugh
Andrea Miehls
Ginger Miller
Jason and McKay Mills
Justin Moffat
Greg Moore
RJ and Jill Moore

BILL RONEY
WELCOME NEW BOARD MEMBER:

Welcome to the following new members who joined between August 10 and November 16, 2021.

Dr. and Mrs. Chris Narten
Alan Newell and Heidi Schultz
Tuan and Michelle Nguyen
Paul and Ruth O'Brien
Andrew and Lauren Ostosh
Mr. and Mrs. David D. Otis
Ann Passino
Clayton Pendl
Mary Peterman
Cindy and Wayne Phillips
Ryan Roxbury
Dan and Rene' Savage
Mr. Sam Serra
Timothy Shelly
The Joseph Shore Family
Sara Snowden
Barb Spencer
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Splan
John and Kathy Sternfels
Sean Stringer
Tricia and Frank Tallman
Rick Tarchinski
Benjamin and Alexandra Texler
Drs. David and Margaret Thompson
Mr. and Mrs. Clay Thomson
Ed and Diana Throckmorton
Andrew and Corinna Troth
Robert VanHollebeke
John and Jane Voorhorst
Matt Wells
Haley Werden
Sharon Whitehead-van Loben Sels
Mrs. Anne Williamson
Jacob R. Wimmer
Tim Winslow
Valerie K. Witt

WELCOME  NEW MEMBERS!
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IN HONOR OF

Robyn Barrie
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Kalinowski 

Brad Von Blon
Straits Area Audubon

Cary Ambler Boggs
Geoffrey Greer

Michael Cameron
Kathy and Richard Genthe 

Diane Curtis
Mr. and Mrs. E. R. Thomas, Jr.

Charles Dawley
Bay View Association

John Edwards
Dick Warren

Jon and Lynn Friendly
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart Goldblatt

Louis and Dawn Kasischke
Jon Sangeorzan and Margaret 
     Tvedten

Cindi Mesmer
Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Mesmer

Irmie Neils for her 95th Birthday
Fred and Sally Neils

Donald Streett
Michael Streett

IN MEMORY OF

Christopher Bentley
Edward and Jane Terrill

Alberta Beyers
Kathy and Dan Wassman

Rick Brown
Menonaqua Beach Cottage 
     Owners Association

Jack Burrell
Ms. Cynthia A. Van Allen

John Cheney
The Betts Family and Friends from 
     Elizabeth Grace Home
Mr. and Mrs. Mark J. Lefevre

Doris Dengler
East Burt Lake Association

Robert Doctor
Kimberly Kihnke

Richard Farmer
Mrs. William D. Saal
Margaret and Bill Stude

Phyllis Fisher
William and Daniel Fisher

Dennis Fulbright
Robert Rinkel

Geraldine Gordon
East Burt Lake Association

John Hall
Barbara Sturgeon

Wesley Dean Hovey
Ms. Ann Joslyn Burrows

Kay Jeffrey
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Campbell
James Garland and Carol Andreae
The Jeffrey Company
Hannah Paschall
The Rev Cn Mark K J Robinson
Mrs. Albert M. Rockwood
David and Jean Yost

Barbara Jones
Norman and Karan Weinberg

George Jury
Joe Prout and Anna Quayle

James King
East Burt Lake Association

William H. Klingbeil and in honor of 
the entire Klingbeil Family
Richard Dahling and Nancy Sanborn

Polk Laffoon
Anonymous
Laura Berman and Brian Dickerson
Mr. and Mrs. John C. G. Boyce, Jr.
John and Rhoda Brooks
Dotty Reynolds Brotherton
William and Catherine Burleigh
Annette and Tom Carothers
Susan and Don Coe
Robert and Brynne Coletti
Tucker and Michael Coombe
Anthony and Susan Covatta
Margaret and Ted Dawson
Mr. and Mrs. Pete Everest
Michael and Margie FitzSimons
Lori and Simon Furie
Mr. and Mrs. Gardiner W. Garrard, Jr.
Francis P. (Mike) Garvan II
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Glass
Mr. and Mrs. Robert P. Green
Mr. and Mrs. William H. Harrison, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Johnson Hightower
Mr. and Mrs. W. Anthony Huffman
Gib and Jennifer James
Catsy and Gordie Johnston
George and Amy Joseph
Mr. and Mrs. Mason H. Lampton
Jeff and Liza Leland
Ric and Lisa Loyd
Ms. Virginia McCoy
Mr. and Mrs. James L. Miller
Ms. Leslie H. Newman
Lolla Page
Sarah Schiff Park
Mr. and Mrs. Richard M. Parker
Ms. Susan H. Parker
Mrs. Elizabeth and Mr. Morton Payne
Mr. Jim Peery
John and Rita Picton
Lyn, Ian and Ellie Price
David and Marney Rausch
Bonnie and Dan Rebhun
John Shepherd
Mr. and Mrs. W. James Sprow
Mrs. Margot Stoehr
Margaret and Bill Stude
Edward and Jane Terrill
Mr. and Mrs. Michael VanLokeren
Mrs. John P. Williams, Jr.
Melinda and John Wright

John Len, Sr.
Judith Len

Charles Michael Malloy
Bill and Darrene Baer
Ann Beason
C.R. and Kathy Benton
Mr. and Mrs. Richard M. Bolton
The Budzinskiy Family
The Closz Family
Alex and Meredith Culver
Lauri and Stephanie Draggoo
Geoff and Susan Fine
Anita Gallagher
April and Sterling Hayes and Family
Chris Huggett
William Jannetta
J. Thomas Lesnau
Jim and Robin Lloyd
Morgan Malloy
Beth Malloy
Elizabeth Artle Malloy
Erin Malloy, Gail Malloy and Nora 
     Aswald
Francis and Lauren Malloy Family
Bill McCormack
Terry and Debbie McElroy
Mr. and Mrs. Charles L. McLaren
Scott Nelson
Pascarella Family

Dominick and Karen Pizoli
John and Lia Pondoff
Arthur Potter
Daniel, Chelsey, Gracie and Lilly 
     Potter
Jim Potter
Joe Potter
Mr. and Mrs. Hans Schuler
Peggy, Alicia and Joanne Weber
Tracy and Dave Sodini
Mark and Laurie Sullivan
Lenora Woloszyn
Jamie T. Zanios

Nancy McElwain
Mr. and Mrs. Robert P. Green

Robert McMurtrie
Ms. Jackie McMurtrie

Bill Muller
Dr. and Mrs. James Ehrnst

Sally Neese
East Burt Lake Association

Irmgard Neils
Judith Lee Connelly
John and Pamela Irwin
Kathy and Jerry Koryba
Eric Neils and Pauline Neils 
     Wadsworth
Mr. and Mrs. Paul F. Neils and Family
Alan Prather and Bryan Lijewski
Ms. Karen Steinbach
Terry and Cheryl Yeutter

Judy Newton
Edith and Charles Weyland

Georgia Pierpont
Mrs. A. Council Darling, III

Thomas E. Radecky
JoAnn and Ric Harris
Mary and Jeffery Peterson
Lauren Sargent
Nancy Lee C. Thomas

Molly Schnell
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey M. Traudt

Alfred Shands
Mr. and Mrs. Johnson Hightower

Beverly Stenger
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen P. Kost
Menonaqua Beach Cottage Owners 
     Association

Joe Wildbird
Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Nickodemus

MEMORIALS & HONORARIUMS
The following gifts were given between August 11 and November 16, 2021.



18  |  LITTLE TRAVERSE CONSERVANCY

Bill Blitz for buying and replacing a lock at the 
Historic Gallagher House on Beaver Island.

Project Wingspan volunteers for collecting 
native seeds: Bruce Booth, Mary Carol and Mark 
Hunter, Peri McGuiness, Mary and John Merrill, 
Mary Trout, Paul Van Klaveren and Julie Wang.

John Baker for building preserve trailhead 
kiosks.

Bruce Booth and Richard Jenkins for repairing 
kestrel nest boxes.

Bill Courtois for helping with the trail camera, 
trail clearing, and maintenance at the Round 
Island Point Nature Preserve. 

Trail camera data counter volunteers Mary Jane 
Clayton, Mary Merrill and Beth Wilson.

Mary Stewart Adams for leading star lore 
community field trips.

Jack Grimes and the Wheelhouse Diner in 
Paradise for donating a cell phone booster for 
the Vermilion Point Nature Preserve.

Staff from 4Front Credit Union in East Jordan for 
building boardwalk at the Sleepy Hollow Nature 
Preserve as part of the United Way Season of 
Caring.

Tom Allan for leading a cranberry picking field 
trip at Vermilion Point Nature Preserve.

Greenwood Wildlife Foundation for another 
excellent fall hike.

Tip of the Mitt Watershed Council for bringing 
their boat washing station to the Larks Lake 
paddle field trip.

Thomas Hegewald for sharing videos and 
photos of various preserves.

John Baker, Chris Ford, Richard Jenkins, Chuck 
Johnson, and Sue and Jim McLain for helping 
build the changing station and the Tanton 
Family Working Forest Reserve.

Amy Ray for gardening at The Offield Family 
Viewlands.

Dan Parkin for saving the bat house at the Black 
Hole Nature Preserve.

Jacque LaFreniere for help with boat storage 
management at Barney’s Lake and posting 
signs.

Stan Royalty, Richard Jenkins and John Baker 
for monitoring remote preserves.

Eagle Scout candidate Justin Hakim and family 
for building and donating two benches for the 
Elizabeth B. Hoffmann Nature Preserve.

Tatem Phelps for extra trail clearing work at 
The Hill Nature Preserve.

Caitlin Ludlow for leading a fall forest bathing 
community field trip.

Paul and Jane Stewart for cleaning preserve 
roadside trash in Harbor Springs.

Jim and Wendy Bean for donating time and 
materials to manage the American kestrel 
volunteer monitoring program.

The Kroeger - Mainland Family Fund for 
donating automated external defibrillators
(AEDs) to LTC.

NCMC Sustainable Living Skills class interns: 
Ben Keefe, Greg Koontz, Elainna McDowell 
and Riley Smith for helping with miscellaneous 
projects and writing management plans.

Volunteers who helped remove invasive woody 
shrubs this fall at various preserves: Chris Ford, 
Glen Matthews and Peri McGuiness.

John Baker, Chris Ford, Peri McGuiness and 
Charles Wilson for planting trees at the 
Consuelo Diane and Charles L. Wilson, Jr. 
Working Forest.

Gar Lane for donating a solar lit flag pole for 
the Robinson Nature Preserve Honoring Gold 
Star Families.

Volunteer conserservation easement monitors: 
John Baker, Bruce Booth, Chris Ford, Doug 
Fuller, Richard Jenkins, Kathrine Neils, and Sally 
Wagle.

Karen and Mike Donnelly for donating Leki 
Poles to LTC.

Dianne Litzenburger and Marty Amlin for 
editing LTC publications. 

I grew up near Lake Geneva, Wisconsin, sailing, swimming, fishing and ice 
skating on the lake. My wife, Ali Hill, grew up in Harbor Springs and we spent 
every summer here with her family. As summertime visitors, we would look 

for new preserves to hike with our kids and our dog. Our interests translated 
pretty well to northern Michigan where we have added mountain biking and cross 
country skiing to the mix. When we moved here full time in 2017, I contacted LTC 
to see if they needed help clearing trails, and found a group of great volunteers 
that were helping in all sorts of different ways. Our favorite preserves are 
Goodhart Farms, Andreae/Banwell, and Offield Family Working Forest Reserve. 

Chris Ford, volunteer with our Preserve Perfectionist crew, has been helping out 
on a monthly basis for the past four years on many projects. Thank you Chris!

A Big Thank You to...

VOLUNTEER SPOTLIGHT: CHRIS FORD



LANTERN LIT WALK: WILLIAM B. DERBY
Saturday, February 12 / 6:30 - 8:30pm
William B. Derby Nature Preserve, Cedarville

LTC is partnering with Woods & Waters and the Les Cheneaux 
Club during the Les Cheneaux Snowsfest for an evening lantern 
walk. This event will be open house style so you can come and 
enjoy the magic at your leisure.

WINTER EVENTS
Events are offered at no charge, but registration is required by 

calling 231.347.0991 or online at www.landtrust.org/events.

WINTER FUN WITH OUTHOUSE CONSORTIUM
Saturday, January 15 / 2:00pm snowshoe, 6:30pm lantern lit hike
Round Island Point Nature Preserve, Brimley

Join LTC and the OUTHouse Consortium for an afternoon, an 
evening, or both winter adventures! This beautiful trail weaves 
through the woods and alongside creeks and beaver dams. 
Experience it by daylight or by torchlight.

LANTERN LIT WALK: DUNCAN BAY
Saturday, March 12 / 6:30 - 8:30pm
Duncan Bay Nature Preserve, Cheboygan

Let’s gather near the time of the equinox as the lanterns light 
the path to Lake Huron! Lantern hikes are especially magical 
in the snow, so don't let the white stuff scare you away! LTC is 
partnering with Cheboygan Brewing Company to offer this event. 
Suitable for all ages.

GREENWOOD SNOWSHOE AND XC SKI ADVENTURE
Saturday, January 29 / 10am – Noon
Cheboygan County, four miles east of Wolverine

The Greenwood Foundation is a privately-owned property 
protected with a conservation easement held by LTC. Greenwood 
welcomes the public to explore this diverse property. A groomed 
trail for XC skiers and a shorter route for snowshoers offer respite 
in the beauty of a winter wildlife haven. Please provide your own 
skis or snowshoes, although snowshoes are available for children 
under 12. Enjoy a bonfire, treats, and drinks afterwards!

HIKE & HOPS WITH BIER’S INWOOD BREWERY
Saturday, February 26 / 3:00 - 5:00pm
Elizabeth B. Hoffmann Nature Preserve, Charlevoix

Join us for another round of Hike & Hops with LTC staff and Bier’s 
Inwood Brewery, but this time, in the snow with snowshoes! The 
1.5-mile trail traverses through a mix of apple orchards, woods, 
and farm fields, and follows a section of the beautiful Inwood 
Creek. Please bring your own snowshoes. After the hike, we’ll 
gather at the brewery for drinks and pizza! Please park at the 
brewery. 

WRITING NATURE INTO YOUR STORY
Thursday, February 10 / 1:00 - 3:30pm
Offield Family Viewlands, Harbor Springs

Join Colorado writer and poet Michele Battiste on a winter hike 
followed by a two-hour writing workshop. She’ll provide tips, 
techniques and fun exercises to help us write about nature in 
ways that capture our experiences and communicate our stories. 
We’ll share our drafts over cups of hot chocolate. Bring paper, 
something to write with, and a generous spirit. 

from the LTC Crew at the 
new viewing platform at the

Seberon “Boo” Litzenburger Nature Preserve

Holiday Greetings
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The Conservancy’s mission is to protect the natural diversity and beauty of northern Michigan by preserving 
significant land and scenic areas, and fostering appreciation and understanding of the environment. Our success and 
work would not be possible without those who have included the Conservancy in their estate plans through planned 
gifts such as bequests, gifts of real and personal property, gift annuities, charitable trusts, life estate gifts, and more. 
You can leave a lasting legacy of conservation with a gift of any size or type — often carrying a greater impact than 
you thought possible. With a planned gift you will also become a Conservancy Legacy Member.

To learn more about becoming a Legacy Member or to discuss planned giving options, please contact Ty Ratliff, 
Associate Director, at 231.344.1005 or tyratliff@landtrust.org.

FOR THE NORTH COUNTRY WE ALL LOVELeaving a Legacy


